Tuesday, May 12th, 2015

The House met at 1:30 o'clock in the afternoon pursuant to adjournment.

The Member for Bellevue (Mr. Peach) made a Statement to congratulate the graduating classes of 2015 in the District of Bellevue.

The Member for Fortune Bay – Cape La Hune (Ms. Perry) made a Statement to congratulate Devin and Bob Benoit on their achievements in powerlifting.

The Member for Bonavista North (Mr. Cross) made a Statement to congratulate Stacey Wheeler and Amber Gray for having qualified to perform at Skate Atlantica.

The Member for Trinity – Bay de Verde (Mr. Crocker) made a Statement to recognize Danielle Seward and the Seward family for their fundraising efforts for the Janeway in memory of the late Shane Seward.

The Member for St. John's Centre (Ms. Rogers) made a Statement to acknowledge and congratulate the Froude Avenue Tenant Association for their contribution to their community.

The Member for Burgeo – La Poile (Mr. Parsons) made a Statement to recognize and congratulate the Piranhas Swim Club for having raised \$8,000 for the Dr. H. Bliss Murphy Cancer Care Foundation.

The Honourable the Minister of Health and Community Services (Mr. Kent) made a Statement to recognize May 11-17 as National Nursing Week.

The Honourable the Minister of Environment and Conservation (Mr. Crummell) made a Statement to inform the House about the new provincial campsite reservation service.

The Honourable the Minister of Seniors, Wellness and Social Development (Mr. Jackman) made a Statement to recognize May as Better Hearing and Speech Month.

The Member for St. Barbe (Mr. Bennett) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to find a local operator for the fish plant in New Ferolle.

The Member for The Straits – White Bay North (Mr. Mitchelmore) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to ensure the Town of Goose Cove is in receipt of broadband internet services.

Tuesday, May 12th, 2015

The Member for Signal Hill – Quidi Vidi (Ms. Michael) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to consider adding mandatory computer science subjects to the public education curriculum.

The Member for Conception Bay South (Mr. Hillier) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to review the level of policing in Conception Bay South with the objective of increasing policing services and improving public safety for residents.

The Member for Cartwright – L'Anse au Clair (Ms. Dempster) presented a Petition from certain residents of the Province calling upon the House of Assembly to urge Government to allocate resources to allow for permanent resurfacing of Route 510 from L'Anse au Clair to Red Bay.

On motion debate continued on the sub-amendment to the Budget motion and on motion debate was adjourned for further debate on tomorrow.

It was moved and seconded that when the House rose it would adjourn until tomorrow, Wednesday, May 13th at 2:00 o'clock in the afternoon.

On motion the House then adjourned accordingly.

Sandra Barnes, Clerk of the House of Assembly.